
PTO MEETING 
Monday, October 2, 2017 
 
Present: Tabitha Braddock, Melissa Williams, Kelli Cordis, Bill Nutter, Doris Burk, Adrienne Trent, Karly 
Anderson, Mark Reynolds, Emma Reynolds, Amy Wilson, Shari Evetts, Stephanie Sisler, Eileer Hannemann, 
April Penney, Hillary David Dreyer, Eric Super, Samantha Daniels, Amber Mitchell, Mary DeMore, Heide 
Burch.               Absent: Keriann Turk 
 
I. Motion to Approve Minutes: 1st = Eileen Hanneman; 2nd = Melissa Williams. 
The Minutes from the PTO meeting held on August 28, 2017, were approved. 
 
II. Treasurer’s Report: 
Per our new Treasurer, Adrienne Trent, there is no “total” today, but there will be one by the next PTO meeting. 
 
III. Old Business: 
New Treasurer: Adrienne Trent. 
 
Beach Dogs: We made $50 for PTO’s first Roosevelt Night Out. Beach Dogs would like to help again anytime! 
 
Ziti Dinner: Reconfirmed for Friday, October 6, 2017. The cost will be $500 instead of $630.00 The volunteers 
from the Church are also confirmed. Kona Ice will be at Ziti Dinner A motion was made by Melissa Williams 
and Doris Burke for the proceeds from Kona Ice (a percentage of their proceeds) to be 
given to the 6th grade for their graduation. 1st = Eric Super; 2nd = Samantha Daniels. Tabitha Braddock will 
email Mrs. Kilcommons to advise her of this development. 
 
Playground: The designs/features were voted on and the ballots were counted by PTO President Tabitha 
Braddock and Principal Humphreys. The 2nd design or Option 2, which provides the most shade, won. The 
grants previously discussed have been requested. 
 
IV. New Business: 
Afterschool Program: Mr. (Brian) Adreasen, who runs Roosevelt’s Afterschool Program, stated that there are 
60-70 students registered for the Afterschool Program. He also noted that the Lego Program is now part of the 
Afterschool Program. Mr. Adreasen stated that they have a black and white printer that is “ok but dull.” Their 
color printer, which he purchased with his own funds (due to budget cuts) broke in April. Therefore, Mr. 
Adreasen requested funds to purchase another color printer. Before a vote could be taken, Mark Reynolds, 
Pastor at the 1st United Methodist Church, offered to buy the color printer for the Aftercare Program. 
 
Book Bash/Mr. Alonzo: Mr. Alonzo requested $250.00 for 28 Book Bash Tshirts- 27 kids + 1 adult. He will 
order them in March and there is a 3-week turnaround time. 1st = Doris Burke; 2nd = Hillary David Dreyer. 
 
Roosevelt Night Out: The following include added details and specific dates that were missing from the PTO 
Minutes from August 28, 2017: October 25, Tiny Turtle and Fat Donkey) (15%); January 4, 2018, Juice and 
Java (15-20%); February 20, Slow n’ Low, 5pm-Close (10%); March 13th, Siam Orchid, 5-8pm (20%); April 
TBD, Azteca (Keriann to call and arrange details); May TBD, Rusty’s (Rhett to call with %). 
 
Teacher Appreciation: See attached Teacher Appreciation Committee Organizational Meeting Minutes for 
Thursday, September 29, 2017. Eileen Hanneman reviewed these Minutes during this PTO meeting. She added 
that the 1st Teacher Appreciation event on October 20th will be a Grab n Go Café theme. Ms. Hanneman 
requested up to $45.00 to purchase 100 totes. 1st = Eric Super; 2nd = Doris Burke. Mrs. Daniels stated that the 
teachers were confused last year about Teacher Appreciation because notices were sent out late and teachers 
would like to avoid this issue this year. Per the Teacher Appreciation Meeting Minutes from September 29, 



2017, their plan is to “get all events scheduled and approved ahead of time so we can communicate better with 
Parents.” Additionally, their goal is to provide consistent information for each class. Eric Super suggested 
that Room Parents help and Karley Anderson suggested that a note be sent home with students. 
 
Walk to School: Volunteers were requested and secured for this event. 
 
Color Run: Eileen Hanneman and Stephanie Sisler agreed to co-chair this event. 1st = Samantha Daniels; 2nd = 
Doris Burke. Eileen and Stephanie described the details of the Color Run to the group: the students participate 
for 30 minutes during their activity time and get donations for their running. PTO gets the money and their will 
be an open discussion about where the money will be designated this year. Last year, the money went toward 
the new playground. Principal Humphreys would like input from the teachers. The date will be determined. 
April Penney suggested that the parents be advised where the donations will be going. 
 
Fun Town: There will be 2 Fun Town events. The PTO will sponsor the first event which is tentatively set for 
November 3, 2017. Tabitha Braddock will call Fun Town to confirm that this date is still available. The second 
Fun Town event will be sponsored by the 4th grade as a fundraiser for their trip to St. Augustine. 
 
V. New Business: 
Requests for Funds: 
1. Mrs. Grubb requested up to $300.00 for the Science Fair judges’ breakfast, lunch, snacks and paper products. 
Science Fair will be on December 6, 2017 which will be covered by Mrs Humphrey. 
2. Mrs. Grubb requested $250.00 for an indoor planetarium for SMASH Night which will be on November 7, 
2017. It was pointed out that this event is an excellent learning experience. 1st = Kelli Cordis; 2nd = Samantha 
Daniels. 
3. SMASH Night (Science, Math, Art, Safety, Health). Historically, money has been given to each grade level 
for the teacher’s activities. Mrs. Grubb requested $25/grade level or up to $175 for the teacher’s activities.  
 
Mr. Nutter - Program Updates: Mr. Nutter reviewed the Programs’ Updates handout that was distributed to the 
group today. He pointed out that the Coke Rewards program now earns $0.15 for every carton panel code. 
There is no cap and it is only for cardboard packages. The current balance for all programs is $19.68. Please see 
the attached Programs’ Updates handout for additional details. 
 
Pastor Mark Reynolds, from the 1st United Methodist Church, advised the group that they will not have a 
Pumpkin Patch this year because they no longer have a full-time Youth Minister to run this event and have had 
a hard time securing volunteers. The Church will be selling Christmas trees instead of pumpkins this year. 
Pastor Reynolds stated that he is more than willing to partner with Roosevelt for a Pumpkin Patch fundraiser in 
the future but teams of volunteers will be needed. It was agreed that PTO and Pastor Reynolds will discuss this 
further at either the last PTO meeting for 2017-2018 school year or the first meeting for the 2018-2019 school 
year. Pastor Reynolds also advised that his Church will be launching a contemporary service for Easter 2018. 
 
Victims of Hurricane Maria in Puerto Rico: There are 5 new families at Roosevelt from Puerto Rico as well as 
new military families. The idea of helping these families purchase school T-shirts, recorders, etc. to welcome 
them was discussed. Eileen Hanneman collected emails from group members who are interested in helping with 
this project. Mrs. Humphreys stated that she cannot release any information about these families. 
 
Breakfast with Dads: The logistics of this event were discussed. It was noted that it was too long a wait in line 
for Dads to get breakfast and that volunteers are needed for it to run efficiently and smoothly. Pastor Reynolds 
stated that his church can send volunteers for this and other events, such as the Thanksgiving Luncheon, at 
Roosevelt. 
Meeting adjourned. The next PTO meeting will be held on Monday, November 6, 2017, at 2:45pm. 


